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Archbishop Khajag Barsamian, Primate

April 23, 1999

Mr. Albert S. Movsesian
Chairman, Parish Council

St. Gregory the Illuminator Church
110 Main Street

Haverhill, MA 01830

Dear Mr. Movsesian:
We have reviewed your 1998 Annual Report and the accompanying documents. We

have found the following deficiency in your report and ask that you return the corrected
information to our office:

1. On pages 8 & 11, you have failed to balance the cash.
In the meantime, we approve your parish elections listed below:
Harry Alexanian
Sevan Demirdogen
Bob Serabian
Charles Loosian
We would like to inform you that your ballots did not conform to Article 14B of the
Bylaws. This approval is made as an exception for this year only and that in the future

we may not approve elections not conforming to the Bylaws.

Kindly send to the Diocesan Office, the names, titles, addresses and telephone numbers
of the new officers at your earliest convenience.

We pray that the Holy Spirit will continue to guide you and your new Parish Council.
With prayers,
Alap-R 8

Archbishop Khajag Barsamian
Primate

630 SECOND AVENUE, NEW YORK, WY 10015-4885 TELEPHONE 212.686.0710 FAX 212.779.3558
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Archbishop Khajag Barsamian, Primate

April 20, 1999

Mr. Albert S. Movsesian
Chairman, Parish Council

St. Gregory the Illuminator Churhc
110 Main Street

Haverhill, MA 01830

Dear Mr. Movsesian:

We have reviewed your 1998 Annual Report and the accompanying documents. We
have found the following deficiency in your report and ask that you return the corrected
information to our office:

1. On pages 8 & 11, you have failed to balance the cash.

In the meantime, we approve your parish elections tha.Lappeapte—lmebeen‘othemse\
—conducted in af ordertyTranner; listed below:

Harry Alexanian
Sevan Demirdogen
Bob Serabian
Charles Loosian

indly send to the Diocesan Office, the names, titles, addresses and telephone numbers
of the new officers at your earliest convenience.

pray that the Holy Spirit will continue to guide you and your new Parish Council.
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